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Hello everyone, 

Summer is officially here and there is several 

activities and events that are taking place in the near 

future for everyone to take note. 

Let us start off with the annual Canada Day 

celebrations to take place at Lucky Lake.  There will 

be a Farmer's Market, Beach Volleyball Tournament, 

Arts in the Park and many other family activities and 

events to enjoy, and of course, the singing of O 

Canada.        

In Municipal news, Mayor and Council has passed By-

law 18-07, being a by-law to consolidate all fees and 

charges into one by-law to be reviewed annually. As 

well, By-law 18-12 has also been passed being the 

by-law to provide for the prevention of fire.  In July, 

the regular scheduled Council meetings will take 

place at 5:00pm as opposed to 7:00pm on both July 

3rd and July 17th.     

Finally, I would like to thank Mr. Gordon McIntosh for 

coming in and helping out with the Employee job 

descriptions as part of the Operational review that is 

required under the Collective Agreement. On that 

note, I would like to thank the Management and staff 

for participating in the Operational Review that took 

place over a three-day period of June 20 to 22. 

I hope that everyone has a safe and vibrant summer 

and remember that the door is always open for ideas 

to improve the town. When the weather is looking 

gloomy, remember it is better to be here than it is in 

snowy Newfoundland. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Justin Brown 

Mayor of Watson Lake    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

 
Fire prevention is a responsibility all of us share. It is 
important to understand safe fire practices so that 
everyone can enjoy Yukon’s forests. The following are 
some tips that will help to prevent damage or injury 
from an out-of-control fire.  

Carefully choose and maintain your campsite. 
Prepare your campfire by removing all leaves, twigs, 
and other flammable material from the area. Use a 
designated fire pit or build a ring of rocks at least 
three meters from shrubs, structures and debris.  
Keep your fire under control and prevent it from 
sparking into surrounding bushes and trees.  
Make sure you have equipment on hand to 
extinguish your fire. You will need a large bucket of 
water and a shovel. Keep these things close enough 
to your fire pit that they are quickly accessible in an 
emergency. If the ground around your campsite is 
too hard to shovel, also keep a bucket of sand or dirt 
nearby.   NEVER leave your campfire unattended.  

 
Properly Extinguishing Your Campfire 

before you go to sleep or when you leave the 
campsite, you must fully extinguish your 

campfire. First, douse the flames by pouring 
water on the fire. You are not done yet though. 
Just because you can't see flames, it does not 
mean the fire cannot reignite itself. There are 

usually still hot embers that will continue 
smoldering for hours. To deal with the embers, 
stir the coals and add more water. Then cover 

the coals with dirt or sand. 
 

Follow these simple campfire safety rules and 
use your common sense.  Sometimes, it simply is 
not safe to have a campfire at all. If the forest is 
too dry and the forest fire danger is high. There 
is often a ban on campfires. Respect these bans 

as they are for your own safety.  Do what you 
can to protect our forests. 

 



 

2017 AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 
 

The Town of Watson Lake 2017 Auditors Report and 
Financial Statements will be available on or before 

June 30th for inspection. 
Copies are available on the Town website or by 

request. 
If you would like to obtain a copy, please contact the 

Town Office at 536-8000. 
 
 
 

 
 

The Town of Watson Lake presented a scholarship at 
the 2018 graduation ceremony that was held at the 

Watson Lake Secondary School on June 9thth. 
The scholarships are presented annually for 

outstanding academic achievement.  
Cian Hobbis was the receipient of the Town 

Scholarship and will receive $500.00 towards his 
future education.  

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE GRADUATING 

CLASS OF 2018!!! 

 

 

 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT GRANT 

FOR LOCAL BUSINESS 

 

The Town of Watson Lake has recently passed a by-

law to provide an economic development grant to 

local businesses.   

 

WHEREAS Council recognizes that an increase in 

the property tax levy on commercial and industrial 

properties may be burdensome to local business 

owners and therefore wish to encourage economic 

development within the town by offering a grant to 

offset such an increase; and, 

 

1. The Eligible Owner of an Eligible Property shall 

receive a grant equivalent to 0.0025% of the cur-

rent year’s Total Assessment of the property pro-

vided that: 

1.1. The property tax levied on the Eligible 

Property for the current tax year has been paid 

in full on or before the due date;  

1.2. The Eligible Owner has continuously 

held title to the Eligible Property between the 

beginning of the calendar year and as of the 

date the grant becomes payable; and, 

1.3. The Eligible Owner has no past due 

amounts owing to the Town, including but not 

limited to: property taxes, penalties, fines or 

utility fees for the Eligible Property or related 

to any other real property within the Town as 

of the date the grant becomes payable. 

1.4. The Eligible Owner applies for the 

grant no later than August 30th of each year.  

For more information or to obtain an application 

form,  

please contact the Town Office at 536-8000. 

 

 

 

 
 

The Northern Lights Centre is having a busy summer 
with many visitors stopping in to see our 

presentations.  
We have several new items in our gift shop, many 

that are from our own local residents.  
If you are looking for a unique Yukon gift, stop by and  

check out the Northern Lights Gift Shop. 
We would like to Welcome all the visitors that are 

spending time in the Yukon this summer.   
 

TAKE A BREAK IN WATSON LAKE ON YUKON TIME 
 
 

WATER METERS 
 
In an attempt to encourage residents to control 

water usage and minimize costs, the Town of Watson 

Lake is encouraging the installation of water meters 

on all buildings and devices which connect to the 

Town water system. As such, it will present the town 

with a more accurate recovery on usage and also 

allow for users to see the amount of water usage in 

each and every household and business accurately.  

Water meters are available at the Town office at no 

cost for property owners. For more information,  

please contact the Town Office at 536-8000. As per 

By-Law 16-07, Water & Sewer Bylaw, the new rates 

will become effective as of July,2018. 

TOWN OFFICE CLOSURE 
 

The Town Office will be closed on Monday, July 
2nd for Canada Day. We will reopen on Tuesday, 
July 3rd at 8:30am 

 
 

 

http://104.131.37.44/wp-content/uploads/2013/05/GraduationGifts.jpg


 

 
TOWN CLEAN-UP PROGRAM 

 
The Town of Watson Lake would like to thank all those 
resident property owners who came forward in June to 

obtain their permit to allow one free disposal at the landfill. 
This year the Town gave out 206 permits.  

We thank you and continue to encourage all residents to 
take part in helping to keep our community clean. 

 
  

Recreation Advisory Committee 
 

Are you an enthusiastic and involved individual who has 
ideas as to different recreational activities for Watson Lake 
residents?  Our committee is looking for such individuals. 
In the event that you are interested in being a member of 
this committee, please submit your name to the Town of 
Watson Lake along with a brief statement why you feel 
you would be an asset to the Committee.  
Our community is blessed with wonderful volunteers and 
many non-profit groups.  There are many programs for 
funding that can be accessed.  One such is the 
Community Lottery Program that allots $24,000 annually 
with some guidelines.  This information is available on the 
Yukon Government site www.lotteriesyukon.com with the 
next intake deadline being 15 August, 2018.  
 

 

 
COMMUNITY LOTTERY FUNDING 

The Community Lottery applications have recently 
been updated. The Watson Lake Recreation Advisory 
Committee will be reviewing Community Lottery 
funding applications only twice per year. There has 
also been a change to the amount of granting.  The 
maximum for a single application is $4,000.00.  
Special projects and capital purchases of more than 
$4,000.00 will be considered based on available 
funds. 
 
Deadlines are: March 15th and August 15th.  The next 

available funding intake will be August 15th  
Electronic and paper copies of the application and 
guidelines are available on the Town of Watson Lake 
website or can be picked up at the Town Office or 
Recreation Department. 
 

TIDBITS 
 

Work continues on the Yukon Government reservoir 
expansion and new lift station. As a result, a portion of 8

th
 

Street North may be closed or limited to one lane traffic as 
construction is being done over the summer months. 
Traffic will be diverted and all persons are encouraged to 
use Lakeview Avenue or Finlayson Avenue to bypass the 
construction.  This work may also require water to be shut 
off intermittently throughout the next couple of weeks.  

 

 

 
 

The Town of Watson Lake would like to extend a 
huge thank you to Lorne Armstrong who 
volunteered countless hours cleaning the 
cemetery grounds.  Lorne spent several hours 
removing debris, raking and cleaning the 
cemetery grounds.  
 
For those not familiar with the cemetery bylaw, the 
maintenance of established Burial plots shall not 
be the responsibility of the Town and we 
encourage family and community members to 
assist by maintaining the plots of loved ones so as 
not to not allow the gravesites to remain untidy or 
unsightly. 

 

 
 

OFF ROAD VEHICLE USE IN WATSON LAKE 
 

If you are operating an off-road vehicle in Watson Lake 
please ensure that you are in compliance with the Yukon 
Motor Vehicle Act. As with any vehicle, a valid driverôs 
licence, proof of ownership, and valid insurance is 
required to operate an off-road vehicle within a maintained 
roadway. 

 
 

 

Greetings from Recreation! 

  Other than the last few days of much needed rain, 
we have had some beauty days out there! I hope you 
are all enjoying them when you find the time. Our 
summers go by in the blink of an eye, so let the 
dishes sit in the sink and get out there! 
  
Canada Day is this weekend! Hopefully the weather 
smartens up for the big day. We have a history of 
rainy Canada Days, but I think the last few have been 
pretty decent. With bible camp, a stick gambling   
tournament in Minto, as well as it being a long 
weekend I expect it to be a little quieter than most 
years, but we will make sure it is a fun day 
regardless! There will be a 3x3 volleyball 
tournament- so get your team together! There will 
also be canoe jousting, kiddy pool baseball, family 
games and more! There will be an events schedule 
attached so please check it out! The festivities will 
take place at Lucky Lake from 11am-3:30pm. Make 
sure to bring your swim suit and towel! 
Archery Tag has been a blast but we are going to take 
a break from it and try some other activities on 

http://www.lotteriesyukon.com/


 

Friday evenings. Adult activities on Fridays are at 
7:00pm, and the activity will be announced every 
Friday. You can check the Watson Lake Sunshine page 
on Facebook or you can call the Recplex to see what 
that week’s activity will be! This week is bocce ball! 
We have a new youth staff working in recreation- 
young Mr. Ian MacLeod, and he is going to be helping 
me host sports with kids Tues-Wed every week 1:00-
3:00pm. This will be a drop in activity every day, 
usually in the ball diamond field but some days we 
will adventure to other locations. These activities will 
be outside so please make sure your child is dressed 
appropriately for the weather, and has water. We will 
be playing sports like baseball, soccer, volleyball and 
more!  With Ian’s help I will also be trying to do more 
teen based activities in the evenings. If you have any 
ideas, please let us know.  
There is a lot to do in the evenings in Watson Lake 
this summer!  
 
Monday’s- Minor Ball  (Youth)   5:30pm Ball Diamond 
Slow Pitch  (Adults/Teens welcome)   7:00pm 
  
Tuesday’s-Game Night (Teens)  7:00PM   
Location dependant on activity 
Men’s Golf Night    7:00pm   Greenway’s Greens 
 
Wednesday’s-  Soccer (Adults/Teens)   7:00pm-WLSS 
Field  
 
Thursday’s -Minor Ball  (Youth)  5:30pm-Ball 
Diamond 
Slow Pitch (Adults/Teens welcome)   7:00PM 
    
Friday’s -Adult Rec Night  7:00PM  
 Location dependant on activity 
 
Saturday’s Farmer’s Market/Arts in the Park    
12:00pm  Wye Lake Park   
 
The Watson Lake half marathon went well, some 
lovely ladies from Dease Lake made the trip to 
Watson Lake to attend it. The weather was very hot 
that day, kudos the runners and walkers for sweating 
it out!  
There will be a 3x3 outdoor Basket Ball Tournament, 
the date is tentatively set for Saturday, July 14th. I will 
put the information out very soon, so please keep 
your eyes peeled for posters, or call me at 536.8023 
to follow up. Hoping for a great turn out!  
Monkey Buisness gymnastics camp is also coming 
back, the kids loved this one last year! The camp will 
take place August 7th- 11th at the recplex. You can 
sign your kids up at the rexplex.  
Monkey Business Kindercamp 9am-12pm  $175 
Going Ape Adventure (1/2 day)9am-12pm  $175 
             (1/2 day) 1pm-4pm     $175 
            (full day) 9am-4pm       $275 
 
 
 

Martial Arts Camp for 5 to 12-year old's. Develop 

Flexibility, co-ordination, fitness and self defense 

skills in this action packed camp. The week will 

include daily warm ups, stretching and training in 

Martial arts, karate, and grappling skills. 

Camp taught by Gabriel and/or Aaron Varga of Varga 

Bros. Martial Arts in Victoria. 

Gabriel and his trainer / corner man Aaron travel the 

world competing in K 1, Glory World Series and 

Bellator Kickboxing and are both highly experienced 

excellent children's instructors. 

Aug 13th to Aug 17th, 9am to 3 pm, $225 for the 

one-week camp 

 

We hope this newsletter finds you all well, if you 

have any concerns or questions our door is always 

open! Please keep your eyes open for posters for 

upcoming events. They are posted around town, on 

the monthly calendar, the town crier, the Town of 

Watson Lake website and Facebook. Or you can 

always give us a call to see what is going on. Get out 

there and enjoy the weather Watson Lakers! 

 

Yours in Health and Recreation,  
Meaghen Kimmitt 
Recreation Programmer  
Town of Watson Lake 
867.536.8023 
recreation@watsonlake.ca 
 

           

Recreation`s purpose is not to kill time, but to make 

life; not to keep a person occupied, but to keep them 

refreshed; not to offer an escape from life, but to 

provide a discovery of life. 

 

Watson Lake Solid Waste Facility 
(Landfill & Recycling Depot)   
536-7104  
Email:  recycling@watsonlake.ca 
 
REGULAR HOURS OF OPERATION  
 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday 
Landfill  10AM – 5 PM 
Recycling 10 AM – 5:30 PM 
 
We will be CLOSED Saturday June 30th for the 
Canada Day long weekend. 
  
 
 

mailto:recycling@watsonlake.ca


 

SOFT PLASTICS: 
 
There’s a lot of talk in the news about soft plastics and the 
ocean patch, sea turtles and exotic locations and animals.  It’s 
not just a serious problem in those exotic locations and to those 
exotic animals.  It’s a local issue also. We’re working on cleaning 
up all the wind-blown debris at the landfill at the moment .... 
we have a serious problems with soft plastics. 
 
Two snippets from the site http://www.mondaq.com/canada 
 
It is estimated that approximately a trillion plastic bags are 
used around the world every yearτof which 3 billion are used 
in Canada alone.  
 
The average plastic bag is used for 20 minutes and takes more 
than 400 years to break down. 
 
A confession, as I end this section.  I admit, I’m horrible about 
remembering to bring my own shopping bag to the store and if I 
have more than a few items, I end up using a plastic grocery 
bag.  I’m going to work on this during the summer.  Maybe I can 
train myself by the fall.   However, if you’re like me, and you use 
store bags, PLEASE, PLEASE RECYCLE THEM.  We’re lucky that 
we still have this option.  Some areas have removed soft plastics 
from their acceptable stream 

 

HHWDD: 
 
As I may have mentioned a time or two, this year’s Household 
Hazardous Waste Disposal Day (HHWDD) is Saturday September 
22.  Here is another promotional sheet from Community 
Services. 
 

 
 
Items such as hazardous waste, need to be dropped off at 
specific locations as they require special handling. These items 
must be brought to one of Yukon’s Household Hazardous Waste 
Collection Days as they cannot be picked up through regular 
curbside collection or dropped off at a landfill/tr. For 
information where and when an event will be held. Please 
contact your local community waste facility or Yukon 
Government Community Services branch. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

WHAT IS ACCEPTED 
Aerosol cans  

Anti -freeze 

Batteries   

Bleach 

Brake fluid  

Cosmetics 

Detergents  

Disinfectants  

Fertilizers  

Gasoline/Diesel  

Fluorescent tubes  

Glues and adhesives 

Hair dye  

Hair spray  

Household cleaners  

Hydrogen peroxide  

Isopropyl alcohol  

Mildew remover  

Motor oil  

Motor vehicle batteries  

Nail polish and remover  

Oil filters  

Paints (liquid and solid)  

Stains and Sealants 

Paint thinner  

 Varnish/Paint remover  

Perfume and cologne  

Pesticides, Insecticides Herbicides  

Pool chemicals  

Rat poison  

Scouring powder  

Solvents 

Sunscreen 

Thermostats with mercury  

Smoke alarms  

Turpentin e 

Driveway sealant  

Waxes 

Windshield washer fluid  

 
TEMS NOT COLLECETED ITEMS NOT COLLECETED 

Asbestos 

BioHazardous Material 

Raidoactive Waste 

Ammunition 

Pharmaceutical Waste 

Compressed Gasses 

 

For information on disposal of these items contact 

Environment Yukon  

(867)667-5683 

 os 

     The Northern Lights Centre 

Doors Open  

12:30-4:00 & 6:00-9:30 PM 

Aurora Borealis Presentations  

1:00, 2:00, 3:00 & 6:30, 7:30, 8:30 PM  

 

We have two children’s animated educational movies, 

Great for birthday parties. 

Guidelines and Limits 
Household Hazardous Waste is accepted from Yukon 

residents only. 
Industrial, Commercial or Industrial Hazardous Waste 

Materials are NOT accepted. 
Hazardous Waste Materials should be in original 

packaging or be well labeled. 
Residents may drop off 80 litres of liquid Waste. 

  Residents may drop off 50 kg of Solid Waste. 
  Residents may drop off 40 Fluorescent tubes. 

 

http://www.mondaq.com/canada
http://ici.radio-canada.ca/nouvelle/1077223/reglementation-interdiction-taxe-sacs-plastique-monde-carte


 

We have the following to offer you; 

¶ Birthday parties w/gaming, 3D movies  etc… 

¶ Public computers w/Internet 

¶ Meeting rental space, hourly or daily 

¶ Live space viewing. 

  

 

TAKE A BREAK IN WATSON LAKE ON 

YUKON TIME  

For more information please call Chad or 

John    536-7827 or 536-8028 

 

 

The Rec Centre has the following available 

¶ 3 lanes of 5 pin bowling 

¶ 2 squash courts w/equipment available 

¶ Full size rink w/roller blades available 

¶ Fitness room, for all your workout 

needs 

¶ Youth Centre w/satellite tv, pool table, 

air hockey, foose ball, ping pong and 

arena viewing 

¶ A toddler room (age 0-5) 

¶ Seasonal Pool (May to August)

 

Hours of Operation 

Monday to Friday 8am to 9pm 

 

The Rec Centre will be closed on Monday, July 2
nd

 

for Canada Day 

The Rec Centre will reopen on Tuesday July 3
rd

 at 

8am 

 

A quick note 

We are happy to announce we have hired some 

amazing local summer staff for various departments; 

 

Gabriel Goupil and Airian Woodhouse for the  

Parks and Rec Dept. 

 

Kelly Nolan for the Northern Lights Centre 

 

Kiera Stubenberg, Justin Kroeker, Jennifer Kroeker, 

Cian Hobbis and Cassandra Hanchar for the Dennis 

Ball Memorial Pool  

 

Ian McLeod for Recreation 

 

We have heard nothing but good things about these 

local youth, keep up the good work 

 

 

Greyhound will have limited hrs on July 6
th

 

The hours will be 6pm to 9pm only 

Sorry for nay inconvenience this may cause  

 

 

 

To all our American friends/visitors/family we 

wish you a happy 4
th

 of July 

 

 

 

The council meetings scheduled for July 3
rd

 and 17
th

 

will be held at 5pm 

Mayor 

Justin Brown 

 

Councillors 

Brian Lund 

Brenda Leach 

Chris Irvin 

Stacy Bauer 

  


